Lyth Hill Advisory Group
Meeting held at Bayston Hill Memorial Hall on Tuesday 6th March, 2018

Present:  Ted Clarke (chair and Shropshire Council), Ed Andrews (Shropshire Council - Country Parks and Heritage Sites Officer),Rod Bacon (Lyth Hill Residents’ Association), David Morgan (LHRA), Mike Whittall (Longden PC), Chris Rigby (Longden PC), Jan Whittall (Bayston Hill PC), Roger Evans (Shropshire Council)

1. Minutes – the minutes of the meeting held on 21st November were confirmed as a correct record.

2. Matters Arising
a) Hill Signage – it was confirmed that revised Hill signage for the main boards was now in place.
3. Funding Situation Update and Management Plan – a paper detailing the costs incurred in managing Lyth Hill Country Park from April 2017 to 23rd February 2018 was circulated to Group members (also sent to the two PCs). Overall costs of £13,327 had been offset by contributions of £8,656 from Bayston Hill and Longden PCs.  Significant work had been undertaken with bracken control. Cattle grazing had been introduced at the western end since November. Volunteer working parties had been active on a weekly basis along with staff support allowing the Management Plan to be largely on track.
              An increased contribution (almost double) would be received from the two PCs in 2018/19 in     line with the agreement already reached, permitting additional bracken and scrub control and the provision of a permanent water supply.

The Group expressed its gratitude to the volunteers whose labour was allowing so much  more to be achieved, to David Morgan for organising the working parties and caring for the cattle, and to Ed Andrews for the production of the detailed figures.

4. Site Management Issues – 

a) Annual Review – copies of the review had been sent to both Bayston Hill and Longden PCs.
b) Power Company – authorisation had been granted to carry out limited clearance in the vicinity of power lines on the track between the two car parks and also at the foot of the hill at the western end. 

c) Crest of Hill – scrub removal had taken place and some self-set trees removed. The next stage would see a contractor cutting and collecting mowings and effectively managing the area as grassland.

d) Stewardship Funding –this remained a possibility for the ongoing work at Lyth Hill and elsewhere.

e) Cattle – with grass scarce after harsh weather it was noted that the cattle were feeding on young trees that were accessible and also on emerging bluebells. Supplementary feeding of the four animals (one of which was due to calve in March) remained vital. There was no plan to remove the stock during the spring/summer. EA believed that any damage done was less than the benefits that would flow from their presence, although the position could be reviewed as 2018 progressed. Additionally consideration should be given to protecting more trees.
f) Volunteer Activity – Monday working parties had been concentrating on bramble clearance. A fire for the disposal of ‘arisings’ had recently spread and damaged fence posts on a boundary with the venison farm. Remedial action was in hand.

g) Seasonal Tasks – bracken rolling was planned for July, but it was recommended that no topping of the areas to be rolled be carried out beforehand, now that we were into the bird nesting season.

h) Bridleway Track from Viewpoint to Coppice Gate – Representations regarding safety had been made to the Council by a resident who had access rights to his property from the bridleway track. This track was the only means of access for six properties. Council officials were indicating that, if improvements were authorised, the RoW team would be satisfied with a tarmac solution provided it was not full-width. 
The Group recommended that an opinion should be sought from Shropshire Council regarding the track’s current suitability and safety as a designated bridleway. Once received this should be circulated to LHAG members. (Action EA)  The Lyth Hill Residents’ Association could also act as a facilitator in convening a meeting of all interested parties with a view to determining a course of action that would be both affordable and satisfy expectations.
5. Any Other Business

a) Minutes – the Group indicated its acceptance of plans to publish the LHAG’s minutes on the Longden PC website. An enquiry as to whether the detailed costings (as provided to the Group) could also be published on the website would be investigated. (action EA)
b) Spring Coppice Enquiry – EA had received an enquiry from a recently arrived resident about purchasing a part of the adjoining Spring Coppice woodland. He had been advised that Spring Coppice was designated as an ancient semi-natural woodland and no sale could be contemplated.
c)  LHRA Representation – Rod Bacon advised that he was standing down as one of the two LHRA representatives on the Group. A replacement would be elected at the mid-March LHRA AGM.

The Group expressed its sincere and grateful appreciation for Rod’s many contributions to the wellbeing of the Hill over many years.
6. Next Meeting Dates – already agreed as 10th July for the Site Meeting, and 13th November at BHMH, both at 7pm.
               This concluded the business
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